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IN PERSON SERVICES RETURN!! ZOOM ALSO AVAILABLE.  
Masks and proof of vaccination required • See below for service schedule. 

Grand Re-Opening Chanukah Shabbat  
Friday, December 3, 6:30 pm: Erev Shabbat IN PERSON AND ON ZOOM 

with Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel

Saturday, Dec. 4, 10am: Chanukah Shabbat Morning Service IN PERSON AND ON ZOOM 
with Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel

Sunday, December 5, 5:00pm: “Light Up The Night” IN PERSON AT ED HALES PARK 
with Rabbi Reznick

Friday, December 10, 6:30 pm: Shabbat B’Yachad IN PERSON 
with Rabbi Reznick 

Friday, December 17, 6:30 pm: Erev Shabbat Service IN PERSON AND ON ZOOM 
with Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel

Friday, December 24, 6:30 pm: Erev Shabbat Service IN PERSON AND ON ZOOM 
with Rabbi Reznick

Friday, December 31, 6:30 pm: Erev Shabbat Service IN PERSON AND ON ZOOM 
with Rabbi Reznick

Friday, December 31, 6:30 pn1: Erev Shabbat Service IN PERSON AND ON ZOOM 
with Rabbi Reznick

https://reformjudaism.org/learning/torah-study


Temple Board of Directors Meeting 

Board of Directors Meeting
Thursday, December 16, 7:00pm

______________________________________________________________________________

Sisterhood Board Meeting on Zoom
November 28th at 10:00 a.m.
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Emanu El,

These are challenging times that we are living in. In times of great uncertainty, we stand at a crossroads. 
Some people when faced with a challenge will focus on the hard pieces of the challenge, the pain and the suf-
fering of these times. Others will look at a challenge as a period of re-invention, or a time which invites great 
creativity and possibility. When we are faced with moments of challenge we are presented with an exciting 
opportunity. Here we are Emanu El at a crossroads again. We are still managing a pandemic, yet many are 
vaccinated.

We have been apart out of an abundance of caution and safety for all of us. Yet we long for community and for one another. We 
are in need of capital so we can continue to fund all that we offer you and our community as a whole. Emanu El we want to invite 
you back to help us rebuild community, and our congregation. We are working to offer many ways for you to engage, so you can 
choose what you feel is safe during this time. Be a part of the re-creation of Emanu El.

The Jewish people have re-created their homeland, their faith and even their language many times in our long history. Lest you 
think we are the first to experience this, let me remind you of a famous innovator, Eliezer Ben Yehuda, who had the vision of 
reviving the Hebrew language from a dead language, used only for prayer, into a spoken living language. He began by raising his 
son with the language at a time that it was considered sacrilege to speak Hebrew. Now he is known as the father of Modern He-
brew, applauded for his efforts. As a result of his vision, hard work and courage to re-invent and persevere, Ben Yehuda re-invent-
ed Hebrew. He renewed a “dead” language and now whole communities of Jews all over the world speak this language.

Emanu El, come and re-build with us. Together we will create a 21st century synagogue. We will re-engage with our age old tradi-
tions and our Emanu El core values and programs. From there we can begin to ensure that a Jewish community will be here in the 
Inland Empire for decades to come, for all who need. We invite you to join with us for our Chanukah Grand Re-Opening, Friday 
December 3rd at Emanu El. We will pray, celebrate Channukah, light channukiahs, and celebrate our history inside and outside 
our beautiful building. Join us, invite friends, Jews and other Community members. Come and be with us together. We need your 
help in getting the word out and celebrating together the Festival of Lights. Join us again on Sunday December 5th for our fourth 
annual Light up the Night in Ed Hales park. Bring a Chanukiah and candles, as we gather downtown to spread light.

Many of you have heard we are currently facing a huge financial crisis at Emanu El. We are looking to fill a budgetary hole of 
over $100,000 and yes, there are many ways to help us. I want to share one opportunity with you. We invite you to donate to the 
Aronoff Matching Challenge. Leona Aronoff has invited us to raise $25,000. The trustees of the Morton Aronoff Endowment Fund 
Trust, which was established to aid the congregation, have offered to loan the congregation $25,000 if we raise this same amount 
ourselves. It’s like doubling our money. We have already raised

$7,000 in one week. Help us get to $25,000 and maybe even beyond this figure. We are looking for 100% participation from our 
members in this fundraising effort. It will feel incredible to know that together everyone in our community cares enough about our 
survival to donate something, even if you can only donate a small amount. You can give what you are able. This is just the begin-
ning of our investment in the future of Jewish community in the IE, and the legacy of Congregation Emanu El.

Emanu El together we can do wonderful things, re-invent a community, a people, a synagogue and our proud presence of Jewish 
expression that will be here for decades to come to serve Jews in the Inland Empire. Join us and let us walk forward into the future 
together, Kadima!

Rabbi Lindy Reznick



When we fully put our
hearts into something, we can
have the courage to persevere
and overcome our fears. At
Hanukkah, we sing these
words that Debbie Friedman
z.l., put into song from the
prophet, Zechariah, 4:6 “Not
by might, not by power, but

by my spirit alone, said the Eternal One.” 
Could these words ring any truer at the end of this

second year of the pandemic? At a time when each
one of us must come together as a community to help
our venerable and beloved congregation maintain the
Ner Tamid – to keep the eternal flame of our faith,
values, devotion, dignity and responsibility alive?

Hanukkah means just that – Dedication! Now is
the time and opportunity to come together and
REDEDICATE ourselves and our community with
resolve, not only to begin anew but to build on the
work of the past generations. Please join us for as
many Hanukkah festivities as you can. We are so
excited to be together again – we all need one another
for our voices and spirits to soar once again.

And….

On Sunday, December 12 at 3pm, I will be
singing with my cantorial colleagues as well as
members of our congregation choir, Lisa
Wise-Wolk, Chel Zipperstein, Barb Smith and
George Petite,
under the
direction of
Jerry Ripley,
in the
Fourteenth
Annual
Festival of
Jewish Music
at Temple
Beth Israel of
Pomona,
sponsored by
the Jewish
Federation of
the Greater
San Gabriel
and Pomona
Valleys. 

We would love to see you there!  Chag Hanukkah
Sameach! 
Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel

I’m the new president, and
the honeymoon is over.

We have real work to do in
our congregation to restore it
to fiscal health.  I promise
you transparency; I will share
the good, the bad, and the
ugly.

We are beginning to heal as a community. 
We have to confront the injustices of the past 
and acknowledge them.  We have to move 
forward together. 

As we discussed at the question and answer 
session held on Veterans Day, we have made 
cuts that were drastic.  We will probably need 
more cuts.  We have raised some of the money to 
meet the Morton Aronoff Endowment Fund 
Trust Challenge to raise $25,000 so that we do 
not run out of money in December. We need to 
raise another $150,000 on top of that so that we 
do not run out of money in July, and also begin 
to build back better.

Please contact Margie Orland if you want to 
volunteer.  We need help cleaning 
our synagogue and helping with repairs as 
needed. We need people to provide vocational 
service where they help our community in 
the same areas they have professional 
skills, like accountants and lawyers.  Thank 
you to our existing volunteers, and please 
think of joining those volunteers.

What’s most important to remember are 
some of the reasons our congregation formed in 
the 1850s.  We were Jews in a new State, 
bringing the Torah with us.  No matter what 
happens, we will still be together, so let’s work 
together.

Are yon in?

MMiicchhaaeell  RReeiitteerr
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  I have been asked to explain our
current financial position and how
we got here. I have been the
Treasurer/CFO for the past 5 years
and therefore will state financial facts
for this time period.  I will try to do
so without boring you with numbers
and statistics.  I will also give you
the facts – as painful as they may be.

We are on the verge of insolvency.
Our expenses are greater than our income by over $164,000
for this fiscal year (July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022).  And yes,
this reflects reducing our URJ dues from $9,000 per year to
$1,980 per year and decreasing our payroll expenses by
$85,000 for the remainder of the year.  In addition, we have
cash on hand to pay bills until mid-January if no major
building maintenance or financial issue arise during this time
period.

How did we get here? 
1. Membership has been decreasing over the past 5

years.
a. We have approximately 110 paying family units.
b. Our member units are the following age distribution:

i. 80 and older:  21%
ii. 70-80: 23%
iii. 60-70: 24%
iv. 50-60: 14%
v. 40-50:  7%
vi. 40 and younger:  10%

2. Full dues paying members have been decreasing over
the past 5 years.

3. We have not had a major Congregational Fund
Raiser in over 3 years.  The Gala honoring Paul
Shimoff was our last big fundraiser.  To make our
budget balance, we have plugged a fundraising line item
of $100,000 or greater for the last 3 years.  This line
item has been explained to the Board and Congregation
and the Budget has passed every year with this line item.

4. The number of students in the Religious School has
been decreasing over the past 5 years.  Our current
enrollment is 11 students.

5. The number of students paying full tuition in the
Religious School has been decreasing over the past 5
years.

6. The cost of utilities and personal have increased over
the past 5 years.

What have we done so far:
For the past 5 years we have made the budget, or suffered a
small loss, due to bequeaths and the Paycheck Protection
Program.

a. A donation of $800,000 was restricted to reducing our
mortgage.  The good news is we only owe $443,000
on the note.  There are approximately $16,000 of
restricted dollars remaining to pay our mortgage
obligation.  This should provide 5 months of
mortgage payments.

b. A donation of $120,000 was given to us and used as
follows:  $60,000 used to reduce the mortgage,

$60,000 to be used as needed by the Temple.  We
have $40,000 remaining from this donation that will
be used for operating costs over the next 2 months.

c. Two Payment Protection Program loans were granted,
used and forgiven in the sum of approximately
$100,000.  The purpose of the loans was to continue
paying salaries during the pandemic.  We used the
monies for salaries.

A breakdown of income:
1. Dues:  $219,500
2. Donations:  I am using the current year to date amount

which is primarily from the High Holidays appeal:
$16,400

3. High Holiday Days:  $27,976
4. Building Fund:  $9,000
5. School for Jewish Living:  $4,600
6. Mortgage Relief Funds which will cover our mortgage

Principle & Interest: 15,984
7. Other monies which include temple use fees collected for

future use, purchase of space on the perpetual wall,
bar/bat mitzvah fees, credit card fee reimbursements:
$10,975

8. Total Income:  $304,435

A breakdown of expenses:
1. Clergy Expenses:  $223,303
2. Building Operations:  $35,866
3. Temple Utilities:  $33,100
4. Temple Insurance:  $22,400
5. Administration:  $65,755
6. School for Jewish Living:  $17,525
7. Music:  $29,131
8. Ritual:  $6,400
9. URJ Dues:  $1,980
10. Interest Expense:  $27,568
11. Other expenses including memorial wall, community

programs, Seniors, and pay pal fees:  $5,700
12. Total expenses:  $468,728

Net Loss:  $164,293

What can “I” do?

We are at a crossroad for this Congregation.  We need to ask
ourselves what is most important to the Congregation:  how
do we do maintain our community and strengthen the bonds
between us, where and what do we sacrifice.  This is the
most important topic this evening.  Once we know that
answer we make further budget cuts and sacrifices to meet
that goal.  But first we need to pull together as a
Congregation.  The “Blame Game” has to stop.  Give us
suggestions.  Volunteer your time, expertise, and ideas.  Our
budget relied on fund raisers that unfortunately did not occur
and dues that were not paid.  If we don’t have the income,
we cannot pay our expenses and programs, people, and
assets are lost.

I am the “newest” member on our executive board.  I am
willing to work hard to ensure our congregation continues
but it has to be a community effort.  We all need to work
together, make tough choices, and stretch financially to
make this work.

Kathy Rosenfeld
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Mental Health Awareness in Action
In these Mental health Awareness In Action

articles for our temple bulletin, we have always
presented our own words. This month it’s different.
The following are words of our U.S. Surgeon
General, Vice Admiral and Doctor Vivek H. Murthy.
We have been struck by his wisdom and encouraged
by his dedication to the physical and mental
well-being of all Americans. Here he is speaking to
host of “Science Friday,” Ira Glass, that aired on
KVCR-FM on July 23, 2021: 

DR. VIVEK MURTHY: The issue that worries
me the most apart from COVID is what’s happening
to our mental health. As a country overall, but
particularly to our kids. Before COVID, we were
already struggling with high levels of depression and
anxiety. We were also struggling with high levels of
loneliness, it turns out, which have marked impacts
on the mental and physical health of individuals. But
during COVID, what we saw is actually an increase
in depression and anxiety. And particularly in certain
populations, including health care workers and public
health workers, including parents and caregivers, we
saw a real increase in mental health stress and strain.
And I worry about this, Ira, because I don’t think that
we were doing an amazing job before the pandemic
in caring for the mental health and well-being of
people in our country. We have significantly
underinvested in prevention programs, even though
we know what works. We still have a fragmented and
underfunded treatment system. And we have this
terrible stigma still, which makes people afraid to
admit that they’re struggling and that they need help.

It is heartening that we have a Surgeon General
who takes mental health seriously, who talks about it,
and encourages all of us to pay attention and make
changes. He is like a light for our society, a candle in
this dark time of year, as we light our own Chanukah
candles, celebrating re-sanctification of our temple. 
Look for more in coming months from Dr. Murthy’s book
Together: The Healing Power of Human Connection in a
Sometimes Lonely World. 

Heidi Nimmo and Nancy Sidhu, Co-Chairs,
Mental Health Awareness In Action (MHAIA) 

I will return next month.

Kimberly Wolfe
Morgan
President, Sisterhood
sisterhood@emanuelsb.org 
Jewish War Veteran, Post
#385 

I will return next month.

MMaarrcceellaa  LLaavvii
Director of Education &
Youth, sjl@emanuelsb.org
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Chanukah starts at sundown on Sunday, November 28!

Join the Congregation Emanu El community as we celebrate the Festival of Lights 
for 5781.  Celebrate with us on Zoom every night at 6pm as we host a 
virtual chanukiah (menorah) lighting from one of our members’ homes. 

GRAND RE-OPENING
FRIDAY, DECEMBER 3 • 6:30pm

Visit Congregation Emanu El at 1495 Ford Street 
for an Open House and Celebration!

Prayer, food, fun, and gifts - All Covid Safe
Bring a “white elephant” gift wrapped and take one home with you
Learn about Chanukah and celebrate with Congregation Emanu El

PROPERLY FITTING MASKS AND PROOF OF VACCINATION ARE REQUIRED

Sunday, December 5 • 5:00pm
Ed Hales Park • Downtown Redlands

4th Annual

Interfaith Event

Bring your chanukiah (menorah)
and celebrate safely outdoors!

JOINING US ONLINE 
IS EASY!
Visit our web site 

https://www.emanuelsb.org
and look for the button

CLICK TO CONNECT
TO ALL SERVICES VIA ZOOM

Questions? 
Call us at 909-307-0400 and we 

will get back to you with 
more information!



HANUKKAH BOUTIQUE SALE 
5:30 PM FRIDAY DECEMBER 3RD 

PRIOR TO SERVICES!!!!

Menorahs, candles, dreidels, 
decorations and gifts 

are just a phone call away. 

Did you join Sisterhood early and receive your $5 off coupon??  The expiration date has been
extended through the end of the month!!!

Your Gift Shop Team is ALWAYS here to provide contactless viewing and delivery. 

We can ONLY accept checks or cash in the exact amount at this time.
Please contact Lisa Wise-Wolk with any questions.  909-723-3238

SISTERHOOD
GIFT SHOP

CALLING ON ALL

STACY KNOX is once again
organizing the EMANU ELves!

Friday,December 24th
Cooking at the temple (time TBD)

Baked good donations drop off by 4:00 

Stacy and her “elves” will be providing a delicious holiday turkey dinner for
the men at the Central City Lutheran Mission. We need cooks, bakers and
servers. Donations towards the cost of food and supplies are needed, too!

Please contact Stacy Knox at 909-838-2944 if you can help and/or
donate.
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OUR SCRIP PROGRAM NEEDS YOUR SUPPORT
USE SCRIP - IT’S EASY TO GET STARTED

Currently, scrip cards for vendors that do not have on-line
(or e-scrip) available, can still be purchased through the
temple with limited-contact.  

ANY QUESTIONS ABOUT THE SCRIP PROGRAM
CONTACT JULIE STRAIN AT 951-317-2003 OR SCRIP@EMANUELSB.ORG
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We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in December and wish them a Mazal Tov:
4-December Joshua Rosenfeld
5-December Paul Zipperstein
5-December Trent Olmstead
7-December Laura Fenster
11-December Joseph Karps
13-December Sydney Weissman
16-December Judith Smith
17-December Roy Nierman
18-December Neil Brown
18-December Joanne Singer
18-December Nancy Sidhu
18-December  Michael Paisner

18-December Samuel Longoni (12 years old)
19-December Ethel McAfee
21-December Jayden Basley (15 years old)
23-December Ahna Roesch
24-December Charles Robinson
24-December Elise Wilkie (6 years old)
25-December Jeffrey Stevens
28-December Paolo Longoni
29-December Erin Holder
30-December Shauna Van Horn
30-December Derek Hyman
31-December Bernie Barrad

Grow a Leaf on Our
Simcha Tree

Do you have a special occasion to commemorate? 
Anniversary? Bar/Bat Mitzvah? Birthday? Graduation?

Celebrate it with the entire
Congregation Emanu El community!

Purchase a leaf on our beautiful
Simcha Tree for your special occasion.  

Call the temple office to order your leaf today!

We extend a hearty Mazal Tov to the following whose wedding anniversaries occur in the month of
December:

1-December Lori & Gary Fenster
16-December Penny & Leon Schwartz
25-December Judith & G. Bud Charlick
25-December Rita & Rabbi Hillel Cohn
27-December Mara Winick & Jeffrey Lewis
29-December Jerry & Lynn Mathews
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On occasions of joy or sorrow a contribution 
to one of our temple funds is always appropriate.

Contribution can be made to the following funds:

Cantor Bern-Vogel Discretionary Fund 
Cherrie Lubey Sisterhood Pulpit Flower Fund

Gloria Cutler Meal of Condolence Fund
Home of Eternity Cemetery Fund

Landscape Fund
Leone Hyman B’rit Olam Fund

Lionel Heller Music Fund
Mortgage Reduction Fund

Rabbi Hillel & Rita Cohn Campership Fund
Rabbi Reznick Discretionary Fund 

School For Jewish Living Fund
Temple Fund

Temple Security Fund
William Russler Memorial Archives Fund

We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Thomas McAfee by Ethel McAfee
Herbert Lubell by Jeffrey Lubell
William Klemtner by Renee and Michael Kress
Betty Kress by Renee and Michael Kress
Ralph Kress by Renee and Michael Kress
Horace Hamilton Nahm by Nancy and Dip Sidhu
Adele Ronson Nahm by Nancy and Dip Sidhu
Edna Schnitzer by Denise and Mark Schnitzer
David Nickel by Karen and Stephen Levine

In Memory of…
Charles Racoosin by Gloria Snyder
Michael Orland by Renee and Michael Kress

In Appreciation of
Stuart Sweet for assistance with Michael Orland’s
Memorial by Margie Orland

Bulletin Publication by Ethel McAfee
Keeping Judaism Alive in Redlands by Renee and
Michael Kress

CHERRIE LUBEY FLOWER FUND 
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Isadore Rundberg by Monique Coleman
Mae Cohen by Monique Coleman
Rebecca Steinberg by Janice and Alvin Ellman
David Ellman by Janice and Alvin Ellman

CANTOR JENNIFER BERN-VOGEL’S
DISCRETIONARY FUND
In Appreciation of…
Cantor Bern-Vogel and all she does by Ethel McAfee
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The following Yahrzeits will be observed during the month of December: Those with a () are inscribed on the
Wall of Perpetual Memorial:

December 3-4 December 10-11 December 17-18 December 24-25 December 31-
January 1

 Herman Adams
Joann Alsing
 Ben Amdursky
Herbert J. Anker
I. Dave Bachman
Ruth Becker

Nate Berg
Jane Braverman
Leon Darling
Zisle Degin
Adele Drayer
Maria Garcia

Benjamin Gilbert
Flora Goldstein
Rose Greenwood
Benjamin Grossman
Louis Guttman
Leslie Harris

Everett Haydis
Samuel Haydis
Ralph Hertz
Kate Hirsch
Ruben Joseph

Virginia Joyce
Charles Kahn
Faye Kaplan
Geraldine Kronick
Morrie Krupnick
Max Levin

Morris Lichtenstein
Milton Margolius

Ruth Mathews
Ann Miller

Chassie Nelko
Leon Penso
Philip Philipson
Lester Pollen

William Ross
Alan Schwartz
 Ruth Sherman
George Siddel
 Herman Silverman
Sam Smolensky
 Louis Snider
Lea Sosnowicz
Margurite Spears

Sol Wallach

Sylvia Barth
 Ruth Becker
Janet Bercovitch
Eva Berman
Hymen Blumenthal

Edward Bresnick
 Barbara Carlin
Esna Cohen
Theodore Cohen
Josephine Coleman

George Ehrlich
Sally Fox

Joel Frank
 Robert Freeman
Alyce Friedenberg

Ann Gilbert
Claire Gottlieb
 William Greenberg
Rose Grossman

Jacob Hankin
Barbara Jacobson
Marion Kaner
Jacob Katzeff

Roger Krupnick
Arnold Levine

Marisa Lewis
 Elaine Loveday
Anna Magid
Aaron Meyers

Chlotile Nachman
Samuel Nelko

Benjamin Nordman
 Elaine Nussbaum

Sophye Outevsky
Matthew Raynes
Kathryn Robbins
Joseph Serlin
Morris Shane
Matilda Siddel
Joan Simon
Abraham Starr
 Anita Strenger
Louis Sussman
 Bella Weinstein
Albert Weiss

Ethel Wiener
Jacques Zagha

W. Stanley Abramson
Leon L. Arnold

 Esther Bauman
Sally Brin
Paul Brownstein

Lucille Druker
Rose Eliot
Rose Ernstein
Aaron Fohrman
Albert Goodman
Harriet Harris
Isabel Helfman

Simon Kaicener
Gilbert Kurman
Jacob Kushner

Barbara Lanthier
Jean Moss

Blanch Paleg
Milton Powell
Rose Rosenberg

Jack Rouse
Gussie Rouse
Rose Rubel
Jacqueline Russler
Nathan Sabbath
 Gary Schwartz
Annette Shane

Frank Siemion
 Justine Stein
Jerome Swedlove
Beatrice Walder

Wally Warmbrand
Robert Wenker
Rabbi Bernard Zeiger

 Marian Arnold
Max Berman
Hugo Blum

Robert Davis
Lillian Donenfeld
Harry Einbinder
Philip Einbinder

Pauline Forman
Esther Fox
Sam Fox

Kathryn Gootel
 Marvin Gorenberg
Samuel Halpern
Rachel Harris

Hal Herman
Mildred Hiller

Aaron Kattan
Bob Kipper
 Abe Kitay
Al Lavitt
Anna Lazar
Maxine Lerner
Daniel Marcus
Harry Mathews
Lester Meyer
 Charles Moniak
Henry Offe
Isadore Press
Roger Press
 Morris Rosenberg
Judith Rothstein
Victor Safford
 Leah Sagal
Tillie Shane
 Wanda Siemion
Richard Simon
Rosalind Skolnek

Rabbi Abraham
 Solomon
Avrum Sperber
Lillian Sutton
Sypera Wilkin
Morris Wiseman

Katherine Zucker

Harry Abber
 Yetta Berman
Esther Braviroff
 Helen Buchman
William Burnett

Ruth Comstock
 Anne Cornell
Madeline Finkle

Harry Glatt
Henrietta Goodman
Melville Harris
Lionel S. Heller
Henry Helman
 Tobia Kaiser
William Katzman
Joel Kaufman
Louis Kitay
 Bea Levenson
Norman Leviant
Esther Levin
Shirley Levin
 Ira Lewis
Decie Londoner
Betty Lytle
Blanche Meyers
Evelyn Press
Mickel Rappaport
Bernard Rest
Dorothy Robin
Abraham Rosenzweig
Herman Roshwald

Dr. Schachtel
 Joseph Schulman
Hyman Shane

 Paula Silberman
Sam Skadron
Samuel Smith

Shirley Snofsky
Dora Snyder
Jess Speyer

Larry Swain
Lynne Wallach
Henry. Weinberg

Lillie Weinberg
Bernice Weingarten
Wil Wolfson
Harry Yaroslow
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Michael Reiter, President • Karyn Lehmann, Vice President • Kathy Rosenfeld, CFO • Leslie Soltz, Secretary • Dr. Susan Damron, Immediate Past President
Kimberly Wolfe-Morgan, President, Sisterhood 

Craig Beasley, Marvin Reiter, Jeffrey Spears, Stuart Sweet,  Members-at-Large

Board of Directors:  Rhian Beutler • Dr. Tonya Brooks • Adelyn Durazzo 
Dr. Sharon Lang • Graham Ohayon • Michael Paisner • Dr. Elizabeth Raskin
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